2018~2019学年四川成都武侯区成都七中高二上学期期 中英语试卷(详解)

一、阅读理解(每小题2分,共15小题,计30分)

1. Dear Alfred,

I want to tell you how important your help is to my life.

Growing up, I had people telling me I was too slow, though, with an IQ of 150 at 17, I'm anything but stupid. The fact was that was found to have ADIID (注意力缺陷多动障碍), Anxious all the time, I was unable to keep focused for more than an hour at a time.

However, when something did interest me, I could become absorbed. In high school, I became curious about the computer, and built my first website. Moreover, I completed the senior course of Computer Besides, plus five relevant pre-college courses.

While I was exploring my curiosity, my disease got worse. I wanted to go to college after school, but couldn't, So, I was killing my time at home until June 2012 when I discovered the or computer courses of your training center.

Since then, I have taken courses like Data Science and Advanced Mathematics. Currently, I'm learning your Probability course. I have hundreds of printer paper, covered in self-written notes from our video. This has given me a purpose.

Last year, I spent all my time looking for a job where, without dealing with the public, I could work alone, but still have a team to talk to. Luckily, I discovered the Job-Data Analyst-this month and have been going full steam ahead. I want to prove that I can teach myself a respectful profession, without going to college, and be just as good as, if not better than, my competitors.

Thank you. You've given me hope, that I can follow my heart. For the first time, I feel good about myself because I'm doing something, not because someone told me I was doing good. I feel whole.

This is why you're saving my life.

Yours,

Tanis

B. She preferred taking online courses. C. She had more difficulty keeping focused. D. She was too slow to learn. (2) As for the working environment. Tanis prefers _____. A. dealing with the public B. working by herself C. competing against others D. staying with ADHD students (3) Tanis wrote this letter in order to _____. A. explain why she was interested in the computer B. share the ideas she had for her profession C. show how grateful she was to the center D. describe the courses she had taken so far 【答案】(1)C (2) B (3) C 【解析】(1)细节题。根据原文第二段Anxious all the time, I was unable to keep focused for more than an hour at a time. 可知是C选项。 (2) 细节题。根据原文倒数第三段I spent all my time looking for a job where, without dealing with the public. 可知是B选项。 (3) 细节题。根据原文第一段I want to tell you how important your help is to my life. 可知是C选项。 Much information can be clearly conveyed, purely through our eyes, so the expression "eyes also talk" is often heard. Can you recall any experience that further proves this statement? On a bus you may quickly glance stranger, but not make eye contact. If he senses that he is being stared at, he may feel

It is the same in daily life. If you are looked at for more than necessary, you will look at

yourself up and down to see if there is anything wrong with you. If nothing goes wrong, you will

feel angry toward other's stare at you that way. Eyes do speak, right?

A. She had learned enough about computer science.

2.

uncomfortable.

Looking too long at someone may seem to be rude and aggressive. But things are different when it comes to stare at the opposite sex. If a man glances at a woman for more than 10 seconds and refuses to avert his gaze, his intentions are obvious. That is, he wishes to attract her understand that he is admiring her.

However, the normal eye contact for two people engaged in conversation is that the speaker will only look at the listener from time to time; in order to make sure that the listener does pay attention to what the former is speaking, to tell him that he is attentive.

If a speaker looks at you continuously when speaking, as if he tries to dominate you, you will feel disconcerted. A poor liar usually exposes himself by looking too long at the victim, since he believes the false idea that to look straight in the eye is a sign of honest communication.

In fact, continuous eye contact is confined to lovers only, who will enjoy looking at each other tenderly for a long time, to show affection that words cannot express.

- (1) What may a person usually do on a bus?
 - A. Glance at a stranger with eye contact.
 - B. Use eyes to talk to a stranger politely.
 - C. Glance at a stronger without eyes contact
 - D. Talk to a stranger politely after a quick glance.
- (2) What does it mean if a man looks at a woman for over 10 seconds?
 - A. He likes her eyes.

B. He makes contact with her

C. He knows her well.

- D. He admires her.
- (3) Why is a poor liar easy to be seen through?
 - A. He thinks that he is honest.
 - B. He looks straight at the victim for too long a time
 - C. He feels uneasy about others' eye contact.
 - D. He wants to control the victim
- (4) What may be the best title for the text?
 - A. Don't Stare at Others

B. Eye Contact Matters

C. Eyes Can Speak

D. Use Your Eye Contact

【答案】(1)C

- (2) D
- (3) B
- (4) C

【解析】(1)

- 细节题。根据原文第二段On a bus you quickly glance at a stranger, but not to make eye contact. 可知是C选项。
- (2) 细节题。根据原文第四段That is, he wishes to attract her attention, to make her understand that he is admiring her.
- (3) 细节题。根据原文倒数第三段 A poor liar usually exposes himself by looking too long at the victim.
- (4) 主旨题。根据全文可知是在讲眼神可以传达很多信息,所以C选项作为标题最合适。
- 3. Food production does great harm to our environment. There are many procedures involved in the manufacture of food that result in greenhouse gases and other pollutants. Some procedures require the consumption of large amounts of fossil fuels, such as the transportation and storage of food products. Other factors that cause great damage to our environment include the overuse of fresh water.

The production of beef is more damaging to the environment than that of any other food we consume. Raising large numbers of cattle requires the production of large amounts of food for the animals. It's estimated that producing one pound of beef requires seven pounds of feed.

Land use is also a problem. If the cattle are free-range cattie, large areas of land are required for them to live on. This-has led to disastrous forest cutting and the loss of rare plants and animal species, particularly in tropical rain forests in Central and South America.

Another problem specific to beef production is methane emissions (甲烷排放) Although many people are aware of the damaging effects of carbon dioxide, they don't realize methane's global warming potential is 25 times worse, making it a more <u>dire</u> problem.

Unfortunately, beef consumption is growing rapidly. This is the result of simple supply and demand factors. Specifically, there are two main causes of demand that are encouraging the production of more supply. First, the increase in the world population means there are more people to consume meat. The second factor is: socioeconomic advancement. As citizens in developing nations become financially stable, they can afford to buy more meat.

Therefore, one way to reduce the greenhouse gas emissions is for people around the world to significantly out down the amount of beef they eat.

- (1) Which of the following is TRUE?
 - A. Producing beef can damage the environment.
 - B. People cut down trees for animal habitats.

	D. Carbon dioxide ca	nuses far more harm	n than methane.	
(2)	The underlined word	"dire" in Para.4 me	ans	
	A. avoidable	B. common	C. typical	D. urgent
(3)	Beef production is gi	owing rapidly beca	use	
	A. more people are	n demand of beef		
	B. developing count	ries raise more catt	le	
	C. more land is avail	able to raise cattle		
	D. the cost of raising	cattle is relatively l	OW	
(4)	The author writes thi	s article to		
	A. describe the boor	ning of the beef pro	oduction	
	B. emphasize the ad	vantages of beef pr	oduction	
	C. condemn the def	orestation of the rai	n forest	
	D. argue for a decre	ase in beef consum	ption	
V #-#-	······································			
【答	案】(1)A			
	(2) D			
	(3) A			
	(4) D			
【解	析】(1)细节题。村	限据文章可知养牛需	要砍伐很多森林,所	以是A选项。
	(2) 猜词题。根	据本段可知在讲甲烷	完的排放是问题更加的	的急迫和严重,所以D选项
	最符合。			
	(3) 细节题。根	据倒数第二段This is	the result of simple	supply and demand
	factors. 可知].		
	(4) 主旨题。根	据全文讲牛肉对环境	意的破坏可知作者的問	目的是号召大家少吃牛肉。
	所以是D选I	页。		
١	Nuclear energy has al	ways been controv	versial. The world is	divided-some countries are
	ing more nuclear plan	-		

After Fukushima, Germany decided to switch off all its nuclear plants by 2022. Switzerland

and Italy are also phasing out nuclear power. But France and the United States remain staunch

supporters of atomic energy. In fact, almost 80% of France's electricity comes from nuclear

power, the highest percentage in the world. And in the US, the administration said it "continues

C. Raising free-range cattle is eco-friendly.

4.

to support the expansion of Nuclear supporters claim unclear power can help the environment. Unlike fossil fuels, nuclear power doesn't create greenhouse gases. So, pro-nuclear countries argue that nuclear power allows them to generate energy without contributing to climate change. Britain's chief scientific adviser supports this view. He recently said that the world doesn't have the luxury of ignoring nuclear energy.

Nuclear power is also relatively cheap Renewable energy sources such as solar, hydro and wind power may be clean, but they're expensive and right now, they require a lot of investment. This higher cost of using" green energy" is usually passed onto the consumer. So while many are prepared to pay higher energy bills. This is of particular concern while the world economy is in such bad shape.

The main argument against nuclear energy is that it isn't safe. For a start, nuclear waste is very difficult to dispose of, and remains toxic to humans for thousands of years. And even before Fukushima, there were several high-profile nuclear disasters. The most famous is probably the 1986 Chernobyl disaster, in the Ukraine. The radiation from the meltdown spread all over Europe, affecting thousands.

The nuclear energy issue is very complex. And it doesn't look like it will be resolved anytime soon. The battle continues.

- (1) What has Germany decided to do by2022?
 - A. go on use nuclear energy
 - B. shut down its nuclear plants
 - C. decided to continue all its nuclear plants by 2022.
 - D. decide to increase input on nuclear plants
- (2) What is the main argument against nuclear energy?
 - A. It is unsafe and remains toxic for thousands of years.
 - B. It spends a lot of money to build nuclear plants
 - C. Nuclear power can pollute the environment
 - D. Nuclear power is so expensive that people can not afford it.
- (3) The writer's attitude toward nuclear energy is _____.
 A. supportive B. opposed C. neutral D. indifferent
 (4) It can be inferred from the text that _____.
 - A. Nuclear energy can cause the environment changes
 - B. Nuclear energy is cheaper than solar, hydro and wind power.
 - C. Many disasters were caused by nuclear energy

D. It is uncertain whether nuclear energy is good or not

【答案】(1)B

- (2) A
- (3) C
- (4) D
- 【解析】(1)细节理解题。根据第二段 After Fukushima, Germany decided to switch off all its nuclear plants by 2022 可知,德国决定在2022年之前关闭其核电站.故选B。
 - (2) 细节理解题。根据倒数第二段The main argument against nuclear energy is that it isn't safe. For a start, nuclear w aste is very difficult to dispose of, and remains toxic to humans for thousands of years 可知,反对核能的主要论点是它不安全。首先,核武器很难处理,并且数千年来一直对人类有毒.故选A。
 - (3) 作者态度题。根据最后一段The nuclear energy issue is very complex. And it doesn't look like it will be resolved anyt ime soon. The battle continues. 核能问题非常复杂.并且它看起来不会很快得到解决.争论仍在继续.可知,作者对于核能的态度是中立的,故选C。
 - (4) 推理判断题。根据全文内容,尤其是最后一段The nuclear energy issue is very complex. And it doesn't look like it will be resolved anyt ime soon. 可知,核能既有其优势,也有缺点,核能的好坏尚不确定.故选D。

二、七选五 (每小题2分, 共5小题, 计10分)

5. Eating healthy 100% of the time can seem like a near impossible goal. But along with consistent exercise, healthy eating will make you feel better, give you more energy and help you perform better in your workouts.

Here are some tricks to make healthy eating easy:

___2

Protein is what keeps you full, fuels your muscles, and helps you keep a strong and slim figure. Starting your day out with around 30 grams of protein will not only help get you through the morning without feeling hunger pains, it will also help you get less desires for sugar and carb (碳水化合物) later in the day.

Make veggies a main part of every meal.

_____3 ___. You'll find that you might actually start to like vegetables, and your body will start to want them because of how good they make you feel after eating them.

Eat whole foods whenever possible.

Simply focus on avoiding processed foods and include as many whole foods as possible in your diet. ____4 ___ But once you discover how food is supposed to tasted, eating healthy will become much more natural to you.

Don't deny yourself your favorite foods.

- A. So what exactly are whole foods?
- B. It may take a little to get used to.
- C. And it doesn't have to be that difficult.
- D. Limit them, but don't cut them out altogether.
- E. There are so many good ones to choose from.
- F. Eat a protein-packed breakfast every morning.
- G. Make them a main part of every meal, at least two third of your plate as often as possible.

【答案】CFGBD

- 【解析】1.细节题。根据下文这是一些能够轻松地吃得很健康的方式可知上文是在讲想要吃得健康并不难。所以是C选项。
 - 2. 主旨题。此空是一段的小标题,根据下文在写protein的重要性,所以答案是F选项。
 - 3. 细节题。根据小标题Make veggies a main part of every meal. 可知答案是G选项。
 - 4. 细节题。根据下文表示转折的句子But once you discover how food is supposed to taste. 可知答案是B选项。
 - 5. 细节题。根据上文Don't deny yourself your favorite foods. 可知是D选项。

三、完形填空 (每小题1.5分, 共20小题, 计30分)

6. Last year, I taught in a special school where students have severe leaning and behavioral difficulties.

Another teacher and	d I had spent weeks tea	ching the children	1 behavior for public
outings. Unexpectedly, o	nly a few students,2	2 Kyle, had not earn	ed the privilege (特权)
of going out. He determined to make his disappointment3			
In the corridor(走	廊) between classroo	ms, he. began <u>4</u>	cursing, and swinging
anything <u>5</u> striki	ing distance. Once his	outburst died down, he	e did what he'd done he
was 6 at all his pre	vious schools. He <u>7</u>		
I heard someone sho	out, "Call the police!"		
But I ran <u>8</u> hin	n.		
Kyle ran faster than	me, but I would at least	be able to keep him in	my <u>9</u> and know he
was alive.			
After several blocks	of running, Kyle <u>10</u>	his pace. Then he sto	opped. He stood still and
watched me11 I h	ad no idea what I was g	oing to say or do but I	kept walking closer.
The school principal	and an officer got out o	of a police car. They spo	ke <u>12</u> to Kyle, who
willingly climbed into the	e back of the vehicle. I c	couldn't hear what was	said, but I didn't take my
eyes off Kyle's face, even	as they <u>13</u> .		
I couldn't help but	feel that I had <u>14</u>	him, that I should I	have done or said more.
I <u>15</u> my feelings v	with a speech therapist	who was16 wi	th Kyle's history "No one
ever ran after him before	e, Rachel, " she said. "No	one. They just let him g	go. "
Things <u>17</u> the	day I ran after him, eve	n though I wasn't able t	to <u>18</u> him from the
mess he was in. It was th	ne day I didn't throw m	y hands in the air and o	decide he was too fast, a
waste of time and	19 It was the da	ay my mere presence	was enough to make a
big <u>20</u> .			
1. A. wild	B. noble	C. gentle	D. appropriate
2. A. except	B. beside	C. including	D. referring
3. A. gone	B. known	C. disappear	D. said
4. A. screaming	B. speaking	C. hearing	D. learning
5. A. beyond	B. out of	C. off	D. within
6. A. excited	B. angry	C. terrified	D. sad
7. A. jumped	B. cried	C. fought	D. ran
8. A. before	B. besides	C. with	D. after
9. A. mind	B. side	C. sight	D. need
10.A. sped	B. kept	C. slowed	D. stopped
11.A. approach	B. leave	C. say	D. move

12. A. happily	B. excited	C. cheerfully	D. calmly
13. A. drove away	B. walked away	C. ran away	D. put away
14.A. helped	B. forgot	C. failed	D. permitted
15.A. experienced	B. wrote	C. compared	D. shared
16.A. together	B. familiar	C. satisfied	D. special
17.A. stayed	B. remained	C. happened	D. changed
18.A. save	B. escape	C. take	D. affect
19.A. money	B. chances	C. words	D. effort
20. A. decision	B. promise	C. difference	D. mess

【答案】 DCBAD BDDCC ADACD BDADC

【解析】1. 考察形容词。根据句意,教孩子们得体的行为。

- 2. 考察介词。根据句意出乎意料的是,只有很少的学生,包括 Kyle,没有获得出去的特权。
- 3. 考察过去分词。根据句意, 他决心让大家知道他的失望。所以答案是B选项。
- 4. 考察现在分词。根据句意,在走廊上,他开始大叫,咒骂,在有效距离内猛打任何东西。
- 5. 考察介词。根据句意,在走廊上,他开始大叫,咒骂,在有效距离内猛打任何东西。
- 6. 考察形容词。根据句意,当他的爆发结束之后,他做了像以前生气时做的事情。 所以答案是B选项。
- 7. 考察动词。根据后文提到的But I ran after him. 可知是他跑了,所以答案是D选项。
- 8. 考察介词。根据句意, 我跟着他跑可知是D选项。
- 9. 考察名词。根据句意,Kyle跑得比我快,但是我至少能让他在我的视线范围内, 所以答案是C选项。
- 10. 考察动词。根据句意,在跑过几条街之后,Kyle放慢了他的步子,所以是C选项。
- 11. 考察动词。根据句意,然后他停下来了,他静止地站着,看着我靠近。所以答案 是A选项。
- 12. 考察副词。根据句意,他们平静地对Kyle说,所以答案是D选项。
- 13. 考察动词短语。根据句意,我没有把目光从Kyle的脸上移开,即使车已经开走了。
- 14. 考察动词。根据句意,我一直认为我在Kyle的事上很失败,所以答案是C选项。

- 15. 考察动词。根据句意,我把我的感受和一位语言治疗学家分享了,所以答案是D 选项。
- 16. 考察形容词。根据句意,这位语言治疗家对Kyle很熟悉,所以答案是B选项。
- 17. 考察动词。根据句意,在我在后面追他那天起事情就改变了,即使我不能将他从一团糟里面拯救出来,所以答案是D选项。
- 18. 考察动词。根据句意,在我在后面追他那天起事情就改变了,即使我不能将他从一团糟里面拯救出来,所以答案是A选项。
- 19. 考察名词。A waste of time and effort。 浪费时间和精力。
- 20. 考察名词。Make a difference有影响。

四、语法填空 (每小题1.5分, 共10小题, 计15分)

7. 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Weddings in Indian-administered Kashmir have become very expensive
and common problem for many Kashmiri families is simply not 2 (be) able to
pay for it. In a region where marriages are commonly arranged by parents, it is becoming more
and more difficult for them to afford <u>3</u> (suit) life partners for their sons and daughters
Now a local non-governmental called Jaffri Council has found a way to lower the cost, by
organizing a massive wedding for many couples at the same time.
In a single event 105 Kashmiri couples tied the knot. And much like traditional weddings
couples, guests were present and attendees enjoyed music as well as Kashmiri cuisine. Syed
Tanvir Hussein thought it was the best to start married life.
In Kashmiri culture a bride4 (expect) to come with a dowry(嫁妆)
usually5 the form of money or jewelry.
6 (new) married Fatima says this event is not only helping couples relieve
the (finance) burden, it can also play a role in ending an ancient tradition.
"What the NGO is doing is really good, at least for the poor people it is really good. The
dowry system must end. So many educated girls are still <u>8</u> (marry) in that home only
because they can't afford dowry."
The average cost of a wedding in the region can run between thirty to forty thousand
dollars, 9 the Jaffri Council asks each family to pay just seven hundred dollars to
participate in the joint ceremony.

Couples ____10___ (tie) the knot here say that they can enjoy the marriage more, but not

having the stress of starting their life together with the large debt.

【答案】 a ; being ; suitable ; is expected ; in ; Newly ; financial ; unmarried ; but ; tying
【解析】1:考查冠词。泛指一个,所以用不定冠词。
2: 考查动名词。作表语用动名词。
3: 考查形容词。作定语,修饰名词,所以用形容词。
4:考查语态。句子主语和expect之间是被动关系,所以用被动语态。
5. 考查固定搭配。in the form of,以的形式。
6: 考查副词。修饰过去分词,所以用副词。
7: 考查形容词。修饰名词作定语,所以用形容词。
8:考查句意。表示"仍然是未结婚的",所以用unmarried作表语。
9:考查连词。前后句子是转折关系,所以用but连接。
10: 考查现在分词。tie和它所修饰的词之间是主动关系,所以用现在分词作后置定
语。 ·
五、单词填空(每小题0.5分,共20小题,计10分)
8. Gemini caused her parents great a (焦虑) by cycling a long distance alone.
【答案】anxiety
【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入anxiety, cause是及物动词,后接名词
作宾语。anxiety是不可数名词。
9. It's difficult to keep t (轨迹) of all the discoveries in science.
9. It's difficult to keep t (轨迹) of all the discoveries in science.
9. It's difficult to keep t (轨迹) of all the discoveries in science. 【答案】 trace
【答案】trace
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进展;记录"。
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进展;记录"。
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进展;记录"。 10. At present, no one can make a satisfactory (解释) for the mystery.
【答案】trace 【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入track, keep track of意为"跟上的进展;记录"。 10. At present, no one can make a satisfactory (解释) for the mystery. 【答案】explanation

11.	Discussion with a friend eased his b (负担) considerably.
	【答案】burden
	【解析】burden负担,重担。名词。
12.	Florida's population e (爆发, 激增) after World War Two.
	【答案】exploded
	【解析】考查谓语动词。根据时间状语after the World War Two可知谓语动词用过去式exploded,表示"爆炸,激增"。第二次世界大战后,佛罗里达州人口极度增长。
13.	Accidents often a from carelessness.
	【答案】arise
	【解析】考查首字母填空。意外事故起因于粗心大意。根据句意及句子结构,要填入动词 "发生", arise, 因表示的是一般事实, 要用一般现在时态。
14.	He's a good father. Whenever he has time, he goes back home to (陪伴) his children.
	【答案】accompany
	【解析】考查非谓语动词。根据所给的汉语提示"陪伴"和空前的不定式符号to可知,此处应用动词原形,"陪伴"的英语是accompany, 故填accompany.
15.	The road building program was delayed d (故意地) .
	【答案】deliberately
	【解析】考查副词。根据所给的汉语提示"故意地"和前面的动词delayed可知,此处应用副词修饰动词,结合所给的首字母可知"故意地"的英语是deliberately, 例如:You deliberately went in the other direction. 你故意朝另一个方向走。故填deliberately.
16.	Noah Webster's first book suggested s (简化) the spelling of English words.
	【答案】simplifying

	LIMMIT
	语suggest doing sth. 意为"建议做某事",所以动词应用动名词,结合所给的首字母可
	知"简化"的英语是simplify, 故填simplifying.
17.	Our language is r (称为) to as Han, as it became popular among the people during the
	Han Dynasty.
	【答案】referred
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入动词,language与refer to之间是动宾
	关系,用一般现在时的被动语态。
18.	In those days, our p (主要的) concern was to provide people who were stopped by the
	snow storm with food and health care.
	【答案】primary
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入primary, 形容词作定语修饰名词
	concern.
19.	The first e (版本) has gone out of print.
	【答案】edition
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入edition, 句中缺少主语,用名词作主
	语。edition是可数名词,根据语境要用单数形式。
20.	Being (准时的) for classes is essential.
	【答案】punctual
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入punctual, be动词后接形容词作表语。
21.	He is subconsciously m (激发) by jealousy of his brothers.
	【答案】motivated
	【解析】

考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入动词,he与motivate之间是动宾关系,用一般现在时的被动语态。

22.	Mark Twain's vivid and often amusing descriptions of life on the river e (建立) his
	reputation as one of America's greatest writers.
	F fr fr 3
	【答案】established
	【解析】
23.	This experience of pulling people out of the bus had a p (深刻的) effect on Timoteo.
	【答案】profound
	【音采】 protound
24.	Noah Webster felt that written English in the newly independent United States should have a
	d (与众不同的) "American" look.
	【答案】distinctive
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入distinctive, 形容词作定语修饰名词
	LIMP(1) 】 写旦翻译填工。 IRM 可忌及可丁给啊,安填入districtive, 形容可下足后修即看问look.
	IOOK.
25	Agrees the boundarie Weles the red dresses which appears on the Welsh flow is a positive supplied
25.	Across the border in Wales, the red dragon which appears on the Welsh flag is a positive symbol i (象征) strength and a sense of national identity.
	T (家仙) Strength and a sense of hational identity.
	【答案】indicating
	【解析】indicate 象征,表明。在这个句子中现在分词做定语,所以用indicating
26.	Although no one really got a clear look at the mysterious creature, a local photographer
	c (声称) its head looked like a horse.
	【答案】claimed
	【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入动词,根据前文中的got,要用一般过

去时态。

27. The Three Gorges Dam was built to e _____ (开发) the Yangze River and use water resource effectively.

【答案】exploit

【解析】考查翻译填空。根据句意及句子结构,要填入动词,不定式符号to后接动词原形。

六、短文改错 (每小题1分, 共10小题, 计10分)

28. 假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。 文中共有10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。 每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加: 在缺词处加一个漏字符号(^), 并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除: 把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改: 在错的词下划一横线, 并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:

1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改10处,多者(从第11处起)不计分。

When I look at this picture of myself. I realize of how fast time flies. I had grown not only physically, and also mentally in the past few years. About one month after this photo was took, I entered my second year of high school and become a new member of the school music club. Around me in picture are the things they were very important in my life at that time; car magazines and musical instruments. I enjoyed studying difference kinds of cars and planes, playing pop music, and collecting the late music albums. This picture often brings back to me many happy memories of your high school days.

【答案】1. of去掉

- 2. had改为have
- 3. and改为but
- 4. took改为taken
- 5. become改为became
- 6. in后加this/the
- 7. they 改为that/which
- 8. difference改为different
- 9. late改为latest
- 10. your改为my

(解析) When I look at this picture of myself. I realize of how fast time flies. I had grown have not only physically, and also mentally in the past few years. About one month after this photo but was took, I entered my second year of high school and become a new member of the school taken became music club. Around me in picture are the things they were very important in my life at that this/the that/which time, car magazines and musical instruments. I enjoyed studying difference kinds of cars and different planes, playing pop music, and collecting the late music albums. This picture often brings latest back to me many happy memories of your high school days.

- 1. of去掉,考查从句的用法,realize是及物动词后接宾语从句,因此不用of。
- 2. had改为have, 考查时态,句中有时间状语 in the past few years, 表示从过去到现在一直持续的状态,应使用现在完成时。
- 3. and改为but, 考查固定搭配, not only...but also"不仅...,而且"。
- 4. took改为taken, 考查被动语态, photo与take构成被动的关系, 因此使用被动语态 be done, take的过去分词是taken。
- 5. become改为became, 考查谓语动词, and连接两个并列的谓语, 前使用entered—般过去时, 因此become也要改为一般过去时became。
- 6. in后加this/the, 考查代词或者定冠词,根据语境指的是"在这张图片",可以使用this或the。
- 7. they 改为that/which, 考查定语从句的引导词,things作为先行词,引导定语从句可以使用that或者which。
- 8. difference改为different, 考查形容词, 此处应使用形容词修饰后面的名词kinds。
- 9. late改为latest, 考查形容词的辨析, late"晚的", latest"最新的", 根据语境是"最新的音乐唱片"。
- 10. your改为my, 考查形容词性物主代词,联系上文语境可知此处指"我的高中时光", 应使用my。

七、书面表达 (计25分)

29. Projects abroad (国际志愿者组织) 正在为柬埔寨 (Cambodia) 的当地学校招聘英语教学志愿者。假设你叫李华,对此很感兴趣,打算应聘。请根据以下提示写一封自荐信。

内容包括:

- 1. 自我介绍;
- 2. 个人优势;

3. 希望获准。

注意:

1. 词数: 100字左右;

2. 可适当增加细节, 使行文连贯;

3. 信的开头和结尾已给出,不计入总调数。

Dear Sir/Madam,

I'm glad to learn that English-teaching volunteers are wanted in the local schools in Cambodia.

Yours,

Li Hua

【答案】 Dear Sir/Madam,

I'm glad to learn that English-teaching volunteers are wanted in the local schools in Cambodia.I am interested in this position and intend to apply for it. I am a high school student, who is outgoing and can get along well with others. (自我介绍) I am good at English and I can speak English fluently. (个人优势) What's more, I have dreamed of being a teacher and teaching English. I would like to work with children.Hopefully, my application will be approved. (希望获准) Looking forward to your reply.

Yours,

Li Hua

【解析】高分句型一: I'm glad to learn that English-teaching volunteers are wanted in the local schools in Cambodia.

译文: 我很高兴地获悉,柬埔寨当地学校需要英语教师志愿者。

分析:此句用了宾语从句,另外sth is/are wanted,用了被动语态, ...是被需要的。

高分句型二: I am a high school student, who is outgoing and can get along well

with others.

译文: 我是一个高中生, 性格开朗, 能和别人相处融洽。

分析:这句话使用主从复合句,who引导定语从句。

高分句型三: What's more, I have dreamed of being a teacher and teaching English.

译文: 更重要的是, 我梦想成为一名教师, 教英语。

分析: 这句话使用dream of doing sth梦想做某事。

高分句型四: Hopefully, my application will be approved.

译文:希望我的申请能得到批准。

分析: 此句用了被动语态, "被批准"。